

CITY COUNCIL

MARY SHEFFIELD CITY COUNCIL PRESIDENT DISTRICT 5

## MEMORANDUM

**TO:** David Whitaker, Director, Legislative Policy Division

**FROM:** Mary Sheffield, President, Detroit City Council

**DATE:** March 14, 2022

**RE:** Requesting Resolution to Extend the Moratorium on Property Tax Foreclosures of

Owner- Occupied Homes through 2022

Due to the pandemic, and the history of inflated property tax assessments, my office sponsored a 2021 resolution requesting a moratorium on property tax foreclosures of owner- occupied homes.

These issues are still prevalent, thus I am requesting a resolution be drafted to extend the policy through 2022.

Please see the attached resolution as a guide and contact my office if you have any questions.

Cc: Honorable Colleagues

City Clerk